December, 2024 H&I Report

The only purpose of the Northern California Hospital and Institution Committee is to carry the message of AA to alcoholics in corrections and treatment facilities and facilities serving alcoholics in Northern CA.  In Tulare County (NorCal Area 93) we continue to meet this purpose by holding AA meetings in 8 treatment facilities, the Tulare County Jail, Avenal, Corcoran and SATF Prisons.   We hold approximately 25 meetings per month and make literature available upon request.  

On Wednesday 12/11/24, we will hold our first H&I meeting at the Visalia Navigation Center who provides services for the unhoused.  We are beginning with a once-a-month AA H&I meeting at this facility with the agreement to expand if needed.  

The November financials for NorCal are posted on the Tulare County AA Website under the H&I Tab.  We ended November, positive $501.81 for the month and negative $13,810.96 year to date.  We currently continue approximately $30,000.00 below our recommended 6 months prior year expenditures cash on hand.  We encourage all group representative to share this information with their groups and encourage all groups to pass the pink can.  It is important that the pink can always be passed separately from the 7th tradition basket to not detract from 7th tradition contributions.  If your group has any questions regarding the financial reports, please contact the NorCal treasurer at treasurernorcalhandi@gmail.com  

We need more volunteers, please share this information with your group and send any interested AA members to our next in-person orientation: January 11, 2025; 9:00 am; at 526 N. Bridge Street, Visalia, CA  93291 followed by our business meeting at 10:00 am.  This information is also listed on the Tulare County Website at www.aa-tulareco.org.  	

In Service,

Joyce R., Area 93 Chair 
